# PASTORAL TEAM MEETING THURSDAY 2ND AUGUST 2018

Present: Fr Jimmy McPhillips, Sr Edel Bannon, Seamus O'Dare,

Margaret Corrigan, Geraldine Meehan, Veronica Swift,

Martina Jones, Yvonne Burke, John Duffy, Marie McGowan.

Apologies: Damien Flynn, Julie Anne Flynn, Linda Woods.

#### **MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES**

### **VISIT OF POPE FRANCIS**

Ten tickets have been requested for Phoenix Park Mass. Tickets will be issued online on Saturday 11<sup>th</sup> August.

### **CENSUS INFORMATION**

The Art and Design, Photography and Website group met with Fr Jimmy and Seamus on Tuesday 12<sup>th</sup> June. It was decided they would have their own meeting and report back to a further gathering on Tuesday 4<sup>th</sup> September.

## **CEMETERY WEEKEND**

Boho: Large crowd. Amplification not as good towards the end.

Monea: No problems.

Derrygonnelly: Traffic well managed. Children read some of the prayers.

# SACRAMENT OF THE SICK SATURDAY 11TH AUGUST

We will arrange assistance from Ushers, First Aiders, Carers, Parish Choir, Eucharistic Ministers (Veronica) and Reader (Anna).

Lunch will follow in Tir Navar.

### PARISH WORLD FAMILY DAY

#### CARRICK GRAVEYARD – SUNDAY 5TH AUGUST

We are continuing our preparation for this Parish event. Participants will assemble at the Community Centre at 2.30pm. Transport will be available for those who need it. Consent has been given for parking and the use of quads. Sound system requested. Stewards in hi vis jackets at front and rear of walkers. Wear suitable boots/wellingtons. Prayer service – choir available. People arranged for Readings and Prayers of Intercession. Enjoy picnic outside perimeter of cemetery.

#### MASS ROCK ON THE BARRS

Margaret has identified this site but it was decided to put further plans on hold for now.

### **ANY OTHER BUSINESS**

Exposition of Blessed Sacrament in Monea. Seamus is unavailable on Monday 13<sup>th</sup> August at 10am. Fr Jimmy will ask Pat Meehan if he can attend.

# **MESSAGE OF APPRECIATION**

Fr Jimmy confirmed his appointment to his new Parishes. He thanked the members for their inspirational and hard work during his term. He expressed gratitude that so many good things have been achieved for the benefit of our Parish and community spirit. Fr Jimmy encouraged us to continue our commitment to serving the Parish. He wished Fr Cathal Deery success in his new role as Parish Priest of Botha.

Next meeting: Thursday 6<sup>th</sup> September, 8pm. Closing prayer prayed by Margaret Corrigan.

Meeting finished: 9pm.